
The Venegas Family  
      Missionaries to Mexico

	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 January 2025


Dear Pastor and brothers in Christ;

	 With a great joy and pleasure, we write to you, especially starting this New Year 2025, which 
the Lord permits us to get here and continue forward with the calling that he has for us for the people 
in Mexico.

	 We recognize that what we accomplish this past year, Has Only Been By The Grace of God, 
which keep us firm and faithful.  Also, we would like to praise God for you, for being faithful in your 
prayers and financial support towards our family and ministry. Without you we couldn’t be able to 
stay in the mission field, preaching the gospel to all creatures, according to Mark 16:15,

“He said onto them, go Ye into all the world, and preach the gospel to every Creature”.

	 We give glory to God for everything that we accomplished and the things that God permits us 
to see in his work, especially, those people that accept the Lord as their personal Savior, lives are 
changed and teenagers surrender their lives, for full-time ministry. Starting with my son, Jeffrey 
during 2024

	 Every New Year, I remember the words of a preacher with the last name, Murray, a preacher 
from London, who said every time that we’re gonna do something for God, we have to do it with 
Faith that God will do Great Things, because we only see the beginning, but God see the Beginning  
and the End.

	 	 	 	 	 	 GOALS FOR 2025

	 Continue sharing the gospel, winning souls, everywhere, Door to Door, in the parks, plazas, 
outside of High schools, Universities, rehabs. Also, we’re going to continue having Mission 
Conferences, family conferences, and Church anniversary celebrations. We are excited to continue 
with the missions trips for those churches that want to come to see the Mission work in Mexico and 
to see at FIRST Hand our ministry in Nogales.  We can also take them to the other Churches that we 
have in Central Mexico. We praise God for the ministry of mission trips because we can witness how 
the Lord touches the hearts of many young people to surrender to God for full-time service after they 
come back from the  mission’s trip. Which is something I encourage every church to consider to do 
in the future. Everyone is welcome to come anytime.

	 Well my Brothers in Christ, it’s time to say goodbye again let’s continue faithfully serving God 
sharing the gospel, praying and giving, the Bible says in Romans 13:11 And that, knowing the time, 
that now it is high time to awake out of sleep: for now is our salvation nearer than when we believed.

	 	 	 	 New needs for 2025 Venegas Ministry

1- We would like to Buy again-new property-$53,000 U.S.

2- Material and labor-$25,000 to $28,000 US dollars we will do most of the labor

3- We need  buy more chairs, we have 15 already. Thank you to Bible Baptist Church in Delano Ca.

4- We will like to Buy 2 12 or 15 passenger  vans(The price are between $5000-$7000 in Tucson. But 
if somebody wants to donate, I can go and pick it up We are like 65 miles south of TUCSON crossing 
the  border in to Mexico.


God bless you

Missionary, Jesus Venegas

Acts 20:24 
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